
DRAFT 
 

April 18, 2024 

Present: Jodi Short, Christy Garland, Tiffany Branson, Pat Chiappetta, Nicole Shoudel, Bobby 

Jones, and Dr. Sonya Kiefer 

Sonya Kiefer started the meeting with a welcome and the pledge of allegiance. She 
welcomed everyone and the meeting was called to order.  

The agenda for the meeting was reviewed. Jodi Short then made a motion to approve the 
agenda.  Christy Garland seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and the motion 
carried.    

The minutes of the February meeting were reviewed.  Pat Chiappetta then made a motion 
to approve the agenda.  Bobby Jones seconded the motion. The vote was unanimous and 
the motion carried.   

Dr. Kiefer gave an overview of the safety updates. We have conducted Code Safety Drills to 
practice severe weather drills, code blue, code yellow, and code red. Dr. Kiefer also gave 

an update on the upgrades for access into the office. The office doors have a locking 
mechanism installed that keep the school secure from visitors coming into the office. The 
office personnel must “buzz” visitors into the office, and there is not direct access to the 
building from the office without the permission of the office staff.  

Dr. Kiefer shared curriculum, instruction, and assessment updates as well. The UFLI curriculum 
has been a success in developing foundational skills and we are continuing to build 

professional knowledge in our faculty and staff. MAP Growth for the spring is complete, and 
we are in the process of looking at updated data across the school. GMAS 3 – 5 is coming 
up next door. Teachers are beginning to use the data in second grade to project 
performance on GMAS. Our K – 2 students will talk the MAP Fluency beginning in May. This 
gives us a picture of the foundational skill level of our students.  

We have several school updates. The PTO Spring Fling was a huge success. The new 
playground has been approved and we are waiting for an installation date from the 
company. We are working hard with our students and parents regarding tardies and 
breakfast procedures. Car riders need to be in the building prior to 8:25 to receive breakfast. 
Students need to be in their seats prior to 8:30 to begin instruction. Breakfast is provided for 

bus students. We have our Growth Parade scheduled for May 13th to celebrate the growth 
of the students at Lake Joy Primary. School Council members are invited as special guests.  

With no additional discussions, a motion to adjourn was made by Bobby Jones.  Jodi Short 

seconded the motion, and the meeting was adjourned.  Our next meeting will be held on 

April 29th at 7:45am in media center for elections.   


